To Potential Users of the new FSU Supercomputer in CSIT:

As you have likely heard, the School of Computational Science and Information Technology (CSIT) is in the process of acquiring a 2.5 teraflop RS 6000/SP IBM supercomputer making Florida State home to the most powerful academic computing capability in the country and indeed the world.  CSIT and ACNS will partner in making this considerable computing resource available to the FSU research community.  We are writing to update you on the status of the acquisition, outline current plans for making the new resource available to the FSU research community and solicit your input into our planning process.

Hardware & software status

· We have installed the first part of this procurement – a powerful 168-processor IBM SP system that gives a peak performance of about 0.25 teraflops. Each processor has 0.5 gigabytes of memory and the current system has about 1.4 terabytes of disk space. This system is now available for limited use. See http://www.csit.fsu.edu/facilities/supercomputer/ 

· The software environment includes Fortran, C and C++ compilers; parallel ESSL scientific library; MPI communication software. This will be enhanced as we gain experience with additional tools and important parallel applications of general value.

· The hardware will be upgraded in about 18 months with an additional 512 more powerful processors – each again with 0.5 gigabytes of memory.

Allocation process including
· We have started a traditional friendly user initial period when the machine will be made available to users who can make good use of the facility while the level of support is modest. An online application can be found at http://www.csit.fsu.edu/facilities/supercomputer/account_application_form.htm and a hard copy is attached.

· We intend a steady state allocation plan involving a committee with campus wide membership, which supports existing computational strengths and builds new centers of excellence. We also plan a standing committee that will deal with computer policies and solicit user feedback. The committee membership will include users, management and technical staff who operate the systems.

Education, Training Support and Transition

· We will offer, with help from IBM, training in the core techniques needed to use the machine

· We will also work with users in moving programs and data to the new facility. 

· OTI-ACNS houses the machine and is responsible for basic machine-level support. CSIT will hire staff that will help users migrate codes from SGI Origin or sequential machines to the IBM SP. CSIT faculty look forward to building collaborations with the campus to develop new uses of the machine. This could include advice on parallelizing codes or partnership on federal proposals.  

· CSIT is offering several courses that could be useful to students who are either novices or quite experienced in computational science. These courses are designed for students with either an application or technology emphasis.

We solicit comments and help in this exciting project.
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